August 1, 1973

Mr. Charles Roemer, Attorney at Law 1221 St. Joseph Bank Building South Bend, Indiana 46601

Dear Chuck:

This is to inform you officially that James Byrne has resigned for personal reasons from the Catholic Charismatic Renewal Service Committee, the board of directors of Charismatic Renewal Services. We understand this also to mean a resignation from his office as President of the corporation. This will not become a public fact until sometime in September and I ask you to keep it in confidence until notified.

At an official meeting of the Service Committee on Saturday, July 28, 1973, held on the Notre Dame campus we elected Kevin Ranaghan to serve as Acting President of the corporation and assigned him to be caretaker of CRS in South Bend until a more permanent reorganization is made. Stephen Clark was chosen acting secretary.

Concerning the situation with Dr. Josephine M. Ford, I can report no progress. The affair is very messy and the Service Committee has not yet reached any decisions. Something will be coming forth from our August 21-22 meetings.

Yours sincerely,

Bert Ghezzi

cc: Keyin Ranaghan Stephen Clark